
Bylaws — Proposed Amendments  
 
A long-standing mechanism for our 
communication with the Office of the President 
has been biannual reports from our Joint Benefits 
Committee (a joint committee of retirees and 
emeriti). A draft amendment to our bylaws which 
addresses the administration of the JBC is to be 
considered at our Fall 2024 meeting. The intent of 
these changes is to increase the influence of this 
committee and ensure it is in sync with the 
activities of the UC Emeriti-Retirees Advisory 
Committee and that the JBC’s membership terms 
are clear. 
 
Also proposed within this amendment is an 
additional officer position: Webmaster. Our 
longtime master of all things web related, Bob 
Daly, will be stepping way from these duties - we 
greatly appreciate all his efforts. Given the 
essential role web communications plays in our 
outreach efforts, we have specified a formal role 
on the board. 
 
Since we're embarking on this formal amendment 
process, we are proposing other administrative 
and cleanup efforts which are highlighted within 
the document. 
 


